
Safer Neighbourhood Team report – Annual Parish Meeting,  Monday 10th March 2025 

ASB -  Reports of various Anti-Social Behavior in play parks, streets, bus stops, public toilets 
and Church. 

The Safer Neighbourhood team are working hard to tackle ASB by working with partner 
agencies, Housing, Schools, Residents and our Police Harm Hub. 

Level one ASB letters have been sent out to parents to notify them of individuals involved. High 
visibility patrols are being conducted in all areas mentioned.  

Speeding – The Safer Neighbourhood Teams have been conducting regular speed checks in 
Pontesbury, Minsterley and Hanwood, several force operation requests have been enforced in 
these areas by Motorbike Traffic Support Team . Tickets and fines have been issued to offending 
motorists. 

Currently officers are being trained with the new Trucam Equipment which will enable officers to 
pick up offending vehicles. The Trucam speed camera is a handheld device used by Police to 
detect speeding vehicles typically utilizing laser technology to measure a car speed and capture 
the registration plate, allowing them to record video evidence of speeding offences without 
needing to physically stop the driver. 

Vehicle Seizures – over the last 12 months several vehicles have been seized within the local 
area for no insurance or Tax. Safer Neighbourhood Teams will continue to remove any illegal 
vehicles that are seen on the public highway. 

Local Schools – The Team have been busy visiting local Schools conducting talks, reassurance 
visits and throughout the winter months ensuring children’s safety by giving out lots of reflective 
equipment for bikes, school bags, arm bands and stickers regarding to be Safe and Seen when 
out and about. 

The Team have been out conducting targeted patrols in Rural areas for reassurance, named 
Operation Headlight where officers have worked until the early hours ensuring Farms, 
Businesses and residential areas where reports of burglaries have taken place, visits to victims 
where Smart Water , Crime prevention advice and Signage were issued.  

The Team continue to keep the communities safe.    

Kind regards, PCSO Edwards.. 

 


